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Dear Members 
Many of you will be aware from the recent Wellington Archdiocesan Conference that Christine Paterson would be stepping down from this position.  As nobody came forward after some weeks, I volunteered to step into this role.  I was in this position 20 years ago.  Although lots of things have changed in this time our objectives, issues and causes have not, e.g. climate change, environment, mission needs etc.  With Karen and Diane happy to carry on in their positions of Secretary and Treasurer respectively, my decision made sense.
With the recent lockdown, Council have had a Zoom meeting to discuss a few ideas which will filter to you after a few more tweaks.  If members have any further ideas that you would like Council to consider, we would welcome hearing from you via your Regional Reps. 
[image: People Attending Bible Study Or Book Group Meeting In Community Center]Our next Council is scheduled for Monday, 29th June.  I hope that by then you can all be meeting again face-to-face as Branches.
Please keep Council members in your prayers as we move forward in 
Faith  and Service under:  Kia Kaha Courage – Take Heart                           Susan
Reflection from 
Archdiocesan Chaplain Christine
O Great Love, 
thank you for living and loving us and helping us.
May all that we do flow from your deep connection 
with you and all beings.
Help up become a community that vulnerably shares each other’s burdens and the weight of glory.
Listen to our hearts’ longings for the healing of our world.  
(Please add your own intentions.) …
Knowing that you are hearing us better than we are speaking, we offer these prayers in all the names of God.  Amen.

INTRODUCING NEW MEMBERS OF COUNCIL     ANNE LUMB is our Mission Convenor.  She has been an active member of CWL since of 1993.  Branch President of  Otari (Karori), Regional Rep for Wellington City, Archdiocesan Mission Convenor and National Treasurer for 8 years are among the positions held.  In this latter position, Anne set up for reporting to the new Charities Services, the system being used at the present time.  She has involved herself as part of the National Archive team in recent years.  Anne’s personal interests include art and crafts, gardening, cooking, travel, writing, and reading enough to support her interests.  Tom and Anne have four children and six grandchildren most of whom live overseas.
[image: three girls walking in the sunset park]ANNE McGRATH is our new Social Issues Convenor.  Anne was a Branch Secretary of Hillsborough (Auckland Diocese).  She has been associated with CWL most of her life through her mother (Mary Richardson) and has been a hard working member of the Upper Hutt Branch for 10 years.  She enjoys participating in sharing the unique knowledge that each member brings to various gatherings.  She refers to the strength obtained from being around positive people who bring the best out of each other.  Anne is a widow with two adult children who both live in London.  Travel and walking are her main leisure activities.
CHRISTINE PATERSON stepped into the Archdiocesan President’s role four years ago and has provided strong leadership of our Council.  No words can express Christine, how grateful we were to see you step up and take on the challenges of this role.  We will forever remember, the success of the Archdiocesan Council’s hosting of the 2018 National Conference.  We know that we haven’t lost you this year as you continue on Council as our Immediate Past President.  We are excited to have recently appointed you as our Archdiocesan Chaplain, the first layperson in this position (and we hope, for many years to come!).  We are already enjoying the daily Reflections especially during the lockdown period.
WHAT MEMBERS DID IN THEIR LOCKDOWN FROM REGIONAL REPS:
· Walking and dropping off goodies to other members who were housebound.
· Bear Hunt observations.                              [image: Cartoon polar bear sitting]
· Ringing other members offering help such as shopping and “just to have a chat”.
· Swapping jigsaws.
· Delivering Branch Newsletters.
· Delivering the Dominion Post daily.
· Keeping an eye on one Member whose husband passed away during Lockdown.
· Exchanging reference re daily online Masses, Reflection etc to those who have Computers.
· Anzac morning – a number of members went to the end of their drives/letterboxes at 6am and reported on the lovely sound of bagpipes in the distance.
· Skyping family members.
· Charity knitting.                                               Some thoughts that helped us all stay connected!
NATIONAL AT HOME APPEAL for 2020 - Days for Girls New Zealand (DfG)   An organisation that provides reusable menstrual kits, education, awareness and dignity to women and girls in need.  They are an international grassroots network of thousands of volunteers all over New Zealand and the world.   www.daysforgirls.org     Monies raised in New Zealand will stay in New Zealand.   Your Branch Committees will deliberate shortly on how to raise funds for the donation to send to Council for forwarding to the Board to include with those from other Branches throughout the country, for this worthy cause.  I have asked the National President if we can extend this Appeal into 2021 to enable us all to do this project justice, given the disruption caused by COVIS-19.  The National Board is meeting in July – hopefully we will have an answer then.
ST MARGARET CLITHEROW DAY  is not far away.  Hopefully we will all be able to meet up again then.  More on date and venue later.
WELLINGTON ARCHDIOCESAN CONFERENCE 2021 will be held in the Kapiti Region.                                                                                                                                                     
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